
	
	
	

		

The RoadRunner Resource 
A weekly newsletter to keep you in the loop 

with the latest & greatest scoop 

Like	us	on	facebook	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 January	20,	2017	

Calendar	Updates	&	Reminders	
	

Monday,	January	23	
Conference	Sign	Up	form	due	

	
Wednesday,	January	25	

Report	Cards	go	home	with	
students	

	
Friday,	January	27	

NO	SCHOOL	
	

Tuesday,	January	31	
PTO	Meeting	

	
Monday,	February	13	
Jump	Rope	for	Heart	

	
Tuesday,	February	14	
Valentine’s	Day	Parties	
(classroom	teachers	will	

determine	the	time	of	the	party)	
	

Thursday,	February	16	
PTO	Meeting	

	
Friday,	February	17	

NO	SCHOOL	
	

Thursday,	February	23	
11:30	Dismissal	

	
Parent-Teacher	Conferences	

12:30	PM	–	8:00	PM	
	
	

Don’t forget to support a healthy, accessible playground 

for ALL of our students! 
 

With your help, our school has a chance to win up to $30,000 

for our playground.  Please click on the following link to 

vote in support of our school’s playground.  All you need 

is an email address (initial entry will require the 

completion of a simply entry form).  Vote daily starting 

today until March 24. 
 

TogetherCounts.com Healthy Playground Makeover 
 
(full link) http://www.togethercounts.com/at-school/win-for-your-
school/sweepstakes?utm_source=DiscoveryEducation.com&utm_medium=e

mail&utm_content=Dec16HPMS 
 

Please share this link with family, friends, and colleagues!  

Thank you in advance for your continued, daily support! 

Thank you Mrs. Tori Neimuth! 
	

Special thanks to our crossing guard, Tori Neimuth for ensuring the 
safety of our students that cross County Road II.  Rain, shine, and 
snow, we can count on Mrs. Niemuth’s assistance.  Thank you! 

School Closings & Canceled Events 
 

When our District closes school or cancels after school activities, 
please make note that all meetings or events held at the school 
are canceled.  As a result of school being closed on Tuesday, 
January 17, our PTO meeting has been rescheduled to Tuesday, 
January 31.  PTO meetings begin at 4:30 p.m. and end at or 
before 5:30 p.m.   All PTO meetings are held in the Spring Road 
School Library. 



	
	
	

	

Classroom Box Top Competition 
Monday, January 23 – Thursday, February 16 

All students are invited to participate in our 2nd Box Top Competition of this 
school year.  Start clipping and submitting Box Tops.  Collection bins will be 

located in each classroom. The classroom with the most Box Tops has a 
chance to win any of the following prizes:  

• Scholastic Book Fair gift certificate for the class & individual items such 
as pencils, erasers, bookmarks, etc. 

• Board Games 
• Extra Activity Time (may include recess, movie w/ popcorn, etc.) 

• Legos 
The winning class will determine their prize.   

Good Luck to all of our students! 
 

Parking	Lot	
	

Thank	you	to	the	parents	that	have	remained	mindful	of	the	rules	of	the	parking	lot	throughout	
the	school	day.		I	recently	met	with	Adam	Krieger,	Facilities	Manager	for	the	Neenah	Joint	School	
District.		The	purpose	of	our	meeting	was	for	him	to	observe	the	current	flow	of	our	parking	lot,	
and	discuss	possible	improvements.		At	this	time,	the	current	flow	of	our	parking	lot	provides	the	
most	efficient	use	of	space	and	allows	for	best	flow	of	traffic.			
	

In	conversation	the	the	Fox	Crossing	Police	Department,	we	discussed	the	congestion	on	Spring	
Road	Drive.		Please	make	every	effort	to	enter	the	parking	lot	for	the	pick	up	lane	(pick	up	lane	is	
the	south	lane	that	requires	the	driver	to	remain	in	the	car)	from	the	south;	traveling	
northbound.		Do	NOT	leave	your	car	unattended	on	Spring	Road	Drive.		There	is	no	parking	on	
Spring	Road	Drive,	and	citations	will	be	issued	for	cars	left	unattended.	
	

The	Fox	Crossing	Police	Department	understands	our	challenges	of	limited	space	in	our	parking	
lot,	no	off	street	parking,	and	a	high	volume	of	traffic.		With	this	understanding,	it	is	permissible	
to	arrange	for	student	pick	up	on	Cooke	Road.		What	does	this	look	like?		When	your	child	is	
dismissed	from	school,	s/he	walks	along	the	building	toward	County	Road	II	to	Cooke	Road	and	
crosses	the	street	with	the	assistance	of	the	Crossing	Guard	to	meet	the	adult	driver	IN	the	car	
(driver	MUST	remain	in	the	car	while	idling	on	Cooke	Road).			
			

Suggestions	and	ideas	that	you	may	have	for	an	easier	and	more	efficient	parking	lot	are	
welcome.		Please	contact	Michaela	Neitzel,	Principal	at	mneitzel@neenah.k12.wi.us	or	920-751-
6975	ext	20101.		In	the	meantime,	thank	you	for	your	patience.			


